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Antiwhaling ship Bob Barker attacks the Nisshin Maru 
 

 

The Japanese Antarctic whale research mother ship Nisshin Maru was subject to attack today by 
the Bob Barker, a Togo-registered antiwhaling vessel. The Bob Barker has been approaching 
abnormally and shooting a high-power green laser device against the Nisshin Maru crew. 
 

The Nisshin Maru had been drifting overnight in preparation for the next morning’s research 
when, around 0140JST 6 February, the Bob Barker appeared in the vicinity. As an avoidance of 
danger measure, the Nisshin Maru and other research vessels immediately started moving.  

 
However, the Bob Barker kept approaching from the Nisshin Maru stern coming dangerously 

close up to a few dozen meters. The Bob Barker has been repeatedly firing a high-power green laser 
device against the Nisshin Maru crew.  

 
The attack was still ongoing at 1200JST. Neither injuries to the Japanese crew nor damage to the 

Nisshin Maru have been reported from the Bob Barker attack. 
 

The Bob Barker had abandoned and left adrift the fuel-leaking Ady Gil, a New Zealand-registered 
watercraft that was disabled in a 6 January collision with the research vessel Shonan Maru No. 2. 
Although the Shonan Maru No. 2 had been monitoring the Bob Barker activities, the antiwhaling 
ship disappeared on 19 January after taking refuge in Heard Island’s Australian territorial waters. 
Thereafter the Bob Barker met the Dutch-registered Steve Irwin within the French territorial waters 
of the Kerguelen Islands to transfer the Ady Gil crew and receive fuel and water from the Dutch 
vessel.  
 

After making a refueling port call on 28 January, the Dutch vessel left from Fremantle, Australia 
on the 30th and is sailing toward the JARPA II research area. The Japanese Antarctic whale research 
vessels are making efforts to shake off the Bob Barker. 
 

Photographs and video of the incidents in the Antarctic can be seen at: 
http://www.icrwhale.org/gpandsea.htm 
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